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The Honorable Bob Ferguson






August 12, 2010
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

In March 2010, I appointed Ms. Hikari Tamura to serve in an acting capacity as Director of the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD).  During that period of time, an effort has been underway in the Executive’s Office to identify a list of qualified candidates for appointment to the position.  We are actively seeking candidates who have a proven track record as a successful administrator in the field and although it is a challenging task, I have confidence that the process we have engaged in will result in selecting a qualified candidate for County Council consideration.
Pursuant to Title 2 of the Code, please be advised that the acting appointment of Ms. Tamura will extend beyond 210 days.  I have included a draft motion for the council which provides approval for the continued acting appointment of Ms. Tamura during this period.  
Thank you for your consideration in this matter.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff



              Anne Noris, Clerk of Council



              Nick Wagner, Principal Legislative Analyst


Fred Jarrett, Deputy County Executive, King County Executive Office (KCEO)

Rhonda Berry, Assistant Deputy County Executive, KCEO

Anita Whitfield, Human Resources Division Director, Department of Executive Services

Hikari Tamura, Acting Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention

